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Claire Arno
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	Minute Taker 
	


	Item No.
	
	Agenda Items
	Who
	When

	1. 
	Apologies
	
	

	2.
3.
4.
	Building Works
The building works are now complete, and the surgery is looking lovely and painted in the patient areas and clinical rooms. We have three new consultation rooms, two upstairs and one downstairs.

Emma was asked for a tour after the meeting.  
Patient Triage – How to access your GP online. 

Emma explained a power point she created.
Friends and family questionnaires are sent out a few each month and from the responses the current theme was online appointment availability.

In the GP contract, from the 1st October 2025, practices are required to keep their online consultation tool open for the duration of core hours for non-urgent appointment requests, medication queries and admin requests. Our ICB favors the Total Triage model which we have discussed in previous meetings, however we have thought long and hard on how to make it work for our patient group. 

The key point for us is to use this system in fair way for all. We will not be putting patients who do not have internet access or unable to use internet services at a disadvantage. We are not going to be forcing them to have to turn to neighbours, friends and family members to complete their forms.

In the long run this system should increase efficiency, earlier redirection to the correct services, increased patient satisfaction of not having to wait in long call queues, and removal of existing barriers.
Emma played a demonstration video which is located in the PowerPoint slide deck.
Clinical requests will be triaged primarily by the GP’s and Nurse Practitioners with assistance from the Triage facilitators, who are Emma, Claire, Jenni and Daniel. Once triaged by the clinical team the requests will be tasked to the patient care services team for booking if required.

This will begin on the 29th September and we plan to open our request pathway at 7.30 so it allows team members to triage and book patients for the early 8-9am appointments. In the beginning we will be trialling closing the requests at 5.30pm as we will be unlikely to offer a same day appointment if submitted late afternoon. The patient would then be directed to call if urgent so can be triaged for an early morning appointment. 
We will be notifying patient by multiple avenues. We will be putting posters up on all the doors and all around the waiting room. Claire has created QR codes we can place around so patients can access a quick route to the forms. We will be sending out texts, adding to our website and Facebook too. 
Emma opens the floor to questions after Claire states that we are fully aware of the biggest concern would be the discrimination to our non-IT patients, but we are making the biggest attempt at not allowing any patients to be disadvantaged. Our patient care services team will be more then happy to assist and complete the form on your behalf.
All requests are automatically linked and added to your records and that process is the same when you ring reception. Your number links to your records, once we confirm the correct patient we open a quick link our side, already prefilling your details, and ask you those same questions in the demo. 

It was mentioned about someone with a learning disability or difficulty, and how we would adapt. We have several patients who only communicate by SMS and others who wont communicate by any form other then letter, we have ideas of things we would like to put in place but ultimately there is a question on the form of how you would like to be communicated to, this should be used to add an extra alert to clinicians. 

It was asked, one of the slides shows walk-ins, which has been limited since covid. Claire answered that we have printed forms which can be given over the counter and iPad’s available for patients unable to use their own device. 

It’s been a hard few months here at the practice with the building work and then the announcements that we had to introduce more online. We have spent many sessions planning and playing devils advocate in different scenario’s, in an attempt to see any areas we are forgetting or patient groups we would be excluding. We will be reviewing this regularly so if there is anything you believe we can change or do better please let us know, via the PPG email or by calling. We have watched very closely other surgeries going live with this system and have worked very hard to learn from mistakes.  

We will go live with this on the 29th of September and Cuffley and Goffs oak are going live 2 weeks after.

For you as a staff member, how will this affect you, are you all for it? Emma says - personally I love a bit of tech, especially when I can see the potential benefits for both sides. In the admin team, we are currently short staffed, so once this process is up and running, it should take some pressure off the patient care services team, allowing me to steal a team member and train them to take a few admin tasks. Clair says – Honestly, 12 months ago I was dead set and completely against the idea. Knowing this is a requirement has forced me to look at ways it can work for both patients and staff, and honestly, I’m excited to see how it goes. 

Emma said – One of the big benefits I can see for the staff should be a reduction in abuse to patient care services team members. This will stop the “you’re not the Dr so you can’t tell me who I can see” conversations.
What will happen if a patient calls and says they haven’t heard anything from their form? The forms have a text confirmation button when you submit so if you don’t get one its possible it didn’t go through. Every request that comes in is connected to the patient record directly, so we will be able to see a full audit trail from it coming into and response from the triage clinician. Only pitfalls I could potentially see are if the number you submit is wrong or doesn’t match your record, then may mean the message or response goes to the wrong number. Messages also connect to the NHS app so the responses can come through that format too. 

Don’t you think that complicates things having NHS app, system1 online, maples website etc.? We have to offer multiple ways for you to book, it’s an NHS requirement that we offer freedom of choice, it just streamlines it for us having all those avenues coming into one inbox. 

How soon after submitting a request should we be getting a response? We are aiming to respond to every medical query the same day. Unless your request comes in past 5.30pm we cannot guarantee it will be answered that day but will be one of the first to actioned the following day. There is theoretically a 2-day turnaround, but we are planning to action same day. we have really looked at our capacity to ensure we have the appointments and triaging staff available to really give this service the best go. If we get over 200 request and really have overreached capacity, then we have the ability to close it until the following day and then prebook some in for the following days if needed. However, looking at the forecasting a large number of those 200 requests will not be suitable for GP appointments and will be booked or signposted to the correct clinicians or services. The triage facilitators will also skim through the requests and mark any they feel are urgent. Also, if we have to close the system, patient will be directed to call and triaged at patient care services. 

If I submit my form, could I potentially get a response that we are at full capacity, please submit your form the next day? No, that’s the whole point of this new system to stop the multiple contacts. If it was triaged and you need a routine, but we don’t have any left for that day, you would be called or booked in for the next day. 

How many appointments is it you actually have a day? GP appointments we usually have 90-100 a day and that’s 8 GPs. That 90-100 figure does not take into account Nurse Practitioner, Nurse HCA, Pharmacist etc. appointments.

In previous meetings you mentioned not having the capacity to recruit for the shortfall in the admin team, with the increased workload heading in your direction, how will you cope? We are hoping that with a more streamlined process and a reduction of pressure on the patient care services team, we will be able to pass booking of long-term condition reviews back and steal a staff member or two and train them in admin tasks. Hopefully sharing back out the workload and relieving pressure everywhere.

How many patients do you have now? Its very stable at just over 12500 patients now. Unfortunately, we are unable to close our books, the ICB refused our requests even during the building works. How are the other PCN surgery’s looking? Abbey road is stable, Cuffley have seen a rise due to new housing and warden lodge dropped slightly. 

What’s happening with the people in the hotel? The patients there are split between the two PCN, but in our PCN, all patients are registered with warden lodge.

Did you you say we can access your website all the time? Our main patient website is accessible 24h, the admin queries for sicknotes and prescription requests is also always open. The only time limited (for now) is the actual medical request form which will have to start with the 7.30am-5.30pm. we are going to look at keeping the medicals open over the weekend, however it causes us a little anxiety, that patients may submit something serious on a Saturday night that is not going to be looked at until Monday. We would be covered legally as patients have ticked to say that they have read the redflag symptoms and if they have any they should go to A&E. However, it would certainly have us checking to see if there was any ambulance or A&E over the weekend or calling for a welfare check.

London practices have embraced this early, and we have followed closely their mistakes and also their triumphs and really do think we are making the best choice for our patients. 

If its closed outside the times, is there a message or something that tells patients not to submit at this time? Yes. When it’s closed the medical box is not there to choose and there will be a message that says outside the times to contact patient services to discuss. 

so, this is open 5 days a week? Yes, during core hours, if unfortunately, I have a GP call in sick, I may have to limit the amount we can have in that day or push it forward and spread the appointments out over the weeks. But that is a concern for us, booking too far ahead the amount of DNA’s we get rises, and already our DNA rate for prebook-able nursing appointments is large enough, we can send text reminders several times even that morning and still patients DNA. So, we are looking at ways to keep that at a bare minimum. 

Another thing Claire has set up is a template that the triage member can input the outcome, which is visible on the NHS app. So patients can see who exactly triaged and the outcome, possibly even before a team member has called them. We also have some systems in place to deal with patient who will try to abuse the system by putting in multiple messages for the same issue or in different ways until they get what they want. 

Going back to the signposting to pharmacies, will it be that the referral gets sent to the nearest pharmacy? How we do it at the moment is that we send it to the pharmacy you already have nominated, if you let us know you’re in Cornwall for example, give us the details of the pharmacy you need, and we can send it there instead. However, we cannot advise you if you are abroad, it invalidates our indemnity, and we must advise you to seek advice from a pharmacist abroad. 

If someone doesn’t even have a mobile, how would you contact them? They would call us as normal, and when we got a response from the GP, we would call them, instead of text. 

What is the whole system goes down, website or the AccuRx you mention? We have heard of one occasion in the last 12 months where the whole system went down for two hours in the early morning, we would then revert to our previous way of triaging at reception. However, AccuRx has assured us they have learnt lessons and have backup servers and backups of backups in place to mitigate any disruption. 

We are changing our phone message from Dr Haque, to one that says press one for a link to the triage form, or two for reception. Patient can easily find on our website, the box “contact us online” has been on there for ages, we will have iPad’s in reception available for those without internet at home and paper versions as we said earlier. We will be relying on you for feedback; we are open to help on making this fully patient friendly. 

This system will not apply to flu jabs, nursing appointments like dressings or immunisations, minor ops or Dr Hogans joint clinics. Obviously, you can still put the request in online, but an admin member will send you a link to book or call you to book. 

We are planning to put the communications out to patients the week before the 29th unless you feel it would be helpful to send information out earlier. 
AOB
 Protests will continue for the next few weeks at least on Fridays. Due to the road closures, we have moved all F2F appointments earlier and have skeletal staff working either in building or remote. The protests are being kept civil by police from all three county’s, Herts, Essex, London. These protests and anti-protests are being attended by some local but mainly people outside the area.

We have closed the front door, and they will have to enter via the underground buzzer for safety. But we are not closed.
When I get my repeat prescriptions, I get unnecessary paperwork, can this be stopped? We send all our prescriptions electronically, so we aren’t sending extra forms or paperwork I’m afraid. Day Lewis don’t seem to do that and when I’ve picked up prescription from Swan, I haven’t noticed any extra forms. 

If a patient needs a prostate blood test as they have been under hospital but now discharged, why can’t they have it now? Unfortunately, PSA testing is not a commissioned service in primary care. The ICB said there is no funding for this unfortunately, so while we do understand patients frustrations having to travel to hospitals, but we just do not have the admin capacity for this, as it requires us to be responsible for issuing the forms, reviewing the results and referring back to hospital, which all takes up admin time we just don’t have. The letter notifying you of this was formulated by the LMC. A contract was offered at local level, however, the amount of funding offered did not cover the cost of the tests and admin time required to action. This sadly, does mean patients must stay within the remit of the hospital. 
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